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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Rempstone Parish Council held virtually at 7.30pm on Tuesday 15th September 2020
Present: Cllr N Dalton (Chair), Cllr Pearson, Cllr J Santoro, Cllr Gower, Cllr Hunter and Cllr V Phillipps
Also in attendance:  Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council), Nottinghamshire County Cllr J Cottee and 3 members of the public
1. Apologies
Apologies were received from Rushcliffe Borough Cllr Reg Adair. Cllr Lovett was not present.

2. Declaration of Interests

No declarations of Interest.

5. Borough and County Council Matters
Cllr Cottee is to get NCC to investigate the feasibility of creating a disabled parking bay along the service road by the village hall.
NCC are currently considering the implementation of average speed cameras along the length of the A6006 west of Rempstone. Cllr Cottee should have an update in the next few weeks.

Cllr Dalton observed that the number of speeding motorcyclists had increased and had been evident when the village show was on at the weekend. Concerns were raised about the safety of pedestrians who could have easily been hit crossing the road. Clerk to contact NCC through Cllr Cottee and Nottinghamshire Police to request an increased presence from the mobile speed camera vehicle.

Cllr Hunter asked about the proposed planning changes. Cllr Cottee noted this fell within the remit of the Borough Council and advised he would pass it on to Cllr Adair for comment.

The borough/district councils and county council are looking to form a unitary authority, this would create a saving of between £25-30million per year. The county council are keen but the borough/district councils are not. It is being debated by the NCC Policy Committee on Wednesday 16th September from 10.30am which can be viewed on YouTube. 
3. Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 14th July 2020 and Wednesday 12th August 2020

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 14th July 2020 were accepted by the council and signed by Cllr Dalton as a true and accurate representation of the meeting, proposed by Cllr Pearson, seconded by Cllr Hunter.

The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 12th August 2020 were accepted by the council and signed by Cllr Dalton as a true and accurate representation of the meeting, proposed by Cllr Phillipps, seconded by Cllr Santoro.

4. Chair’s Review

Cllr Dalton opened by remembering the two residents who had passed away since the last meeting.
Cllr Dalton reported that the last few weeks had seen the village return to some sort of normality with the village hall reopening with carefully managed events such as the village show. The Church has resumed a limited number of services and The White Lion has reopened. A great deal of effort has gone into making these venues Covid secure.
The current situation is a cause for concern, with the government now introducing the new rule of six yesterday, it is difficult to predict what will happen over the coming weeks. Parish council meetings continue to be held remotely. Both the coronavirus working party and councillors hold weekly catch up calls to stay abreast of events.
6. Covid-19 Village Response

The group has taken on a role of generally supporting residents. This will likely evolve as we move into autumn and winter when it is difficult to meet and there is a second wave of covid-19 coupled with the flu season.
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Cllr Hunter questioned why the parish council is not meeting face to face when the village hall is now open for Pilates and coffee mornings. Cllr Dalton responded by clarifying that NALC’s guidance remained the same, that meetings should be held virtually unless there are exceptional circumstances to justify otherwise.

7. CCTV Update

Cllr Hunter provided an update. All but one (which is currently on order) of the new cameras had been installed. The contractors will be returning within the next fortnight to complete the outstanding work and provide training on operating the system which seems significantly more user friendly. 
Cllr Dalton added that she is delighted that the parish council are working alongside the village hall committee to be able to provide a better CCTV system for the village.
8. Village Litter Pick – The Great British September Clean
Due to the ongoing Covid-19 situation the parish council are not having the usual village clean up. However, as part of the Great British September Clean, the parish council asked residents to spend some time between Sunday 13th September and Saturday 19th September tidying outside the front of their houses. Bags and a limited number of litter pickers/hi-vis jackets were available from the village hall during the village show on Sunday 13th September. Litter collected off the pavement/road can be brought to outside the village hall on Saturday 19th September for collection. The village hall will be open and selling refreshments on the morning of Saturday 19th September, these must be booked in advance with the village hall committee to control numbers. Cllr Pearson commented on the weeds and rubble by the centre refuges at the crossroads, clerk to contact Cllr Cottee to see if NCC can clear these.
9. Finance

(a) Bank Reconciliation

The bank reconciliation had been circulated ahead of the meeting and was accepted by councillors.
(b) Payments

The payments below were accepted by the councillors.
	Date
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	09.07.2020
	Website
	Freeola
	£12.56

	24.07.2020
	Planning Training (N Dalton)
	NALC
	£30.00

	25.09.2020
	Clerk's Q2 Salary
	R Hague
	£910.26


10. Planning

20/02167/FUL - Clifton Lodge, Loughborough Road, Rempstone - Erection of outbuilding. – The majority of councillors had not looked at the plans yet, it was agreed councillors would respond to the clerk by Monday who would then submit a response.

20/01718/LBC - 6 Main Street, Rempstone - Remove existing render and replace with lime render to front and gable ends. Remove window shutters on front elevation. Remove paint to base of all elevations. Remove existing pointing and repoint with lime mortar on rear and eastern elevations. Repaint all elevations with breathable paint. – PC support the renovation but split on whether the shutters should remain. RBC application permitted.
20/01285/FUL - Land to The Rear 55 Main Street, Rempstone – Extension to barn. – PC no objection, RBC application permitted.

20/00716/OUT - Field Access Adjacent Village Hall, 37 Main Street, Rempstone - Outline application for the construction of 21 residential dwellings together with provision of a 16 space community car park, community playground and commercial / Amenity unit (all matters reserved except for access, layout and scale) – Application refused.
11. Correspondence
(a) Rushcliffe Borough Council Free Tree Scheme

Rushcliffe Borough Council are offering residents up to 2 free trees from a choice of crab apple or hazel. The parish council can apply for up to 10 trees, however, the parish council does not own any land and the only suggested location during discussions last year was the church car park which was not deemed suitable. Applications close on 30th September and please apply through this link: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/Tree_Scheme_2020
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(b) Winter Salt

It was agreed to order the five free bags of salt to be delivered to Cllr Dalton and then distributed accordingly. It was suggested a bag be left at each of the village hall, church and possibly the pub for use on the pavements in these areas. Cllr Dalton to liaise once the salt has been received later in the year.

(c) Email from Resident regarding Oilwell Ownership/Future

Cllr Dalton invited the resident to speak about this item. According to the resident the oil well was due to be sold a couple of years ago but the Environmental Agency stopped the sale as the prospective buyer was not a valid owner. The current licence held by iGas expires in 2026 and the resident expressed concerns that the current owner should be liable for any decommissioning costs which could be up to £500,000. If the licence is extended the resident suggested the cost of decommissioning should be included in the licence agreement. Clerk to contact NCC who manage the Nottinghamshire Minerals Plan.
The resident also noted iGas had a community fund which the parish council could apply for. Councillors agreed to put this on the agenda in January to discuss ahead of funding applications for 2021.
(d) NALC Pay Rates 2020/2021

The clerk had circulated an email from NALC with agreed pay rates for 2020/21. All councillors voted in favour of adopting the new pay rates, which are due to be back paid from April 2020. Proposed by Cllr Hunter, seconded by Cllr Gower.

(e) Housing Needs Survey

The housing needs survey is due to be circulated to residents during week commencing 21th September. The parish council actively encourage residents to complete this. Clerk to put details on the noticeboard and inform residents on the mailing list once the survey has been distributed.
(f) Town and Parish Forum – 2nd October

The next Rushcliffe Town and Parish Forum is to be held via Zoom on Friday 2nd October, clerk to book a place for Cllr Dalton.

12. Open Session
A resident suggested the free trees from Rushcliffe Borough Council could be put on the inside of the bund along the footpath through the Cemex site. Councillors agreed not to pursue this as the planting scheme for the site formed part of the original planning application.

A resident reported a grant of up to £1500 per property which was available for communities to collectively install faster broadband. Details to be sent to the parish council for consideration of inclusion at a future meeting.

A resident questioned whether a traffic survey had been carried out in the village. One had been carried out on Main Street and on Ashby Road close to the crossroads. The parish council continued to monitor the situation.

13. Councillor Reports and Next Agenda Items
Cllr Hunter noted the hedges and trees along the verges down Wysall Lane were encroaching onto the road. Clerk to contact NCC through Cllr Cottee.

Cllr Pearson and Cllr Phillipps both noted the poor condition of the footpath along Loughborough Road between the crossroads and county boundary towards Hoton. This had already been reported to NCC who were in contact with the landowner. 

Cllr Gower confirmed Community Speed Watch had lapsed since the retirement of the officer overseeing this at Nottinghamshire Police. Given the number of speeding vehicles in the village it was proposed the clerk should contact Nottinghamshire Police and request more frequent visits from the mobile speed enforcement vehicle.

14. Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 17th November – 7.30pm to be held remotely.
Cllr N Dalton thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.15pm
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________

